STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 27TH JUNE 2023 AT 7.30P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present: Chairman A. Harris, I. Moss, R. Paull, J. Waltham, J. Westbrook, Clerk S. Harris
In Attendance:  Josh Goodchild, Community Engagement Manager, Wessex internet

	156a. To Receive Apologies:
Apologies were received from Cllrs. Lane and Litchfield, and Dorset Cllr. Carr-Jones


	156b. Confirmation of Minutes of Last Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 24th May were approved having been circulated previously.


	
156.c Matters Arising Therefrom:
· Flood Warden – Ian Robinson has kindly agreed to be the new Flood Warden, contact details have been published on the website and will go in the next Caundler Report.
· Churchyard Enhancement – Ian Moss reported a meeting planned with the P.C.C. at which Jane Westbrook will give a presentation, there is interest from the church community. May start with The Pound.
· Play-area Inspection Report – Paul Lane to present findings at the next meeting.
· Insurance Age Limit Increase – awaiting reply to query.
· Website Security – further information to be investigated by Clerk.
· Rights of Way – A Statement Modification Order of the Definitive Map, of part of Bridleway 33, has now been received from Dorset Council  confirming there is a right of way along Rowden Mill Lane, past Rowden Mill House to the junction with Bridleway no. 6 at ST71161348 leading towards Bishops Caundle and the bridleway accessed across the Packhorse Bridge. Corrected map and details in all three noticeboards.
This ‘mistake’ on the definitive map was first raised in 2021 which stated that there was no access from the end of Rowden Mill Lane past Rowden Mill House  to the bridleways. The Parish Council, then chaired by Hedley Walker, sent a strong objection backed up by local knowledge and historical maps (supported by parishioners’ letters and the Ramblers Association.)
· Village Hall Fund Raising Information – clerk has passed on relevant information to Paul Reynolds and flagged up various useful websites and organisations.
· Village Signs – information for discussion at  future meeting being obtained.
· Planning Decision: 
Dorset Council have granted permission for conversion of a garage to a garden room at Brownshall Farmhouse, High Street, Stourton Caundle, DT10 2JN ref P/HOU/2023/01995


	156.d Declarations of Interest:
n/a


	OPEN FORUM
 n/a


	MAIN AGENDA
1. DORSET COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
The June report was received in early June and has been circulated to councillors and published on the website.

2. PLANNING
APPLICATION NO: P/HOU/2023/02760
LOCATION: 3 JUBILEE OAK, STOURTON CAUNDLE, DT10 2JH
PROPOSAL: SINGLE STOREY SIDE EXTENSION
Councillors had no objections but will add a comment to Dorset Council asking to take into consideration the objection already sent from the adjoining neighbours about a window overlooking their property as it affects their privacy, although they do not object to the proposal otherwise. Proposed J. Waltham, Seconded Ian Moss. (comments sent 28.06.23)

3. WESSEX INTERNET INTRODUCTION
Josh Goodchild from Wessex Internet outlined the arrangements for the next stage of the project which is a Project Gigabit Contract under the Government’s £5 billion Flagship Programme, to enable hard-to-reach communities to access gigabit-capable broadband. A number of properties in Stourton Caundle will be given access to gigabit-capable full fibre broadband direct to their home or business premises and be eligible for a free installation from Wessex internet. There are commercial plans to roll out full fibre to many additional properties in the area that were not included in the contract. Work is progressing at Child Okeford, Okeford Fitzpaine and Shillingstone,  and Marnhull, Purse Caundle, Bishops Caundle and Stourton Caundle are next. The Village Hall is already connected with a low-cost deal and there should be live full fibre in the village next year.
              Prices are stable and the company is locally based in Shroton. 

4. NEW BANKING ARRANGEMENTS
Lloyds Bank have confirmed the new bank account is open, the application from the clerk to set up online banking has now been signed by Alban Harris and Matthew Litchfield and the Clerk and once this is approved the clerk will be able to transfer the money from the Barclays Bank Accounts and close them. Jane Westbrook proposed to authorise the clerk to do this, seconded by Ian Moss. All agreed.


	156. E  STATE OF FINANCES AS AT 27TH JUNE 2023

	CURRENT ACCOUNT BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD:
Less Cheques approved at the last meeting now cleared.

c.no. 101088                     50  00
c.no. 101089                   111  00 

TOTAL CURRENT BALANCE AS AT 27.06.2023
AGREES WITH JUNE STATEMENT                                                           

Less uncleared cheque no.  101087 K.M.Dike Grass cutting,
approved at last meeting
	



 -161  00
 
 


-341  70 
 
	£ 8,314  75


  
   

 8,153  75


 7,812  05 

	DEPOSIT BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD FROM LAST MEETING
 Interest 
(Includes £500 ring fenced for play area from 2022/2023)                                                                                                             TOTAL DEPOSIT ACCOUNT  AGREES WITH JUNE STATEMENT                                                                                                   
	 7,532  06
+    15  70
	 


 £7,547  76



	TOTAL OF BANK STATEMENTS AS AT 27th JUNE 2023
	
	£15,359  81



	Cheques to approve and sign at the meeting:
c.no 101090 Zurich (paid by Clerk electronically to ensure received in time for 31st May) Approved at May meeting.
c.no 101091 K.M.Dike Grass Cutting for May   
c.no 101092 Clerk quarterly salary                                      
	
264  00

341  70 
    500  00
	

     




Approval for cheques proposed by John  Waltham and seconded by Jane Westbrook



	
156.f ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE
List on file of circulated correspondence including a request for a replacement bench at the top of Brimble Cottages which will be discussed at the next meeting.


	
156.g MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION OR NEXT AGENDA
Defibrillator training has been arranged for August 1st at 6p.m. at The Trooper.


	
156.h DATE OF NEXT MEETING
To be confirmed.


	
156.i TIME OF CLOSURE The meeting closed at 8.30p.m.




2

